



## 108th and 109th Avenues North Public Utilities Renewal

October 7, 2021

Dear resident,

As you may have noticed, construction activities associated with Naples Park Public Utilities Renewal project have begun on 108<sup>th</sup> and 109<sup>th</sup> Avenues North. The water mains along both streets were replaced in the 500 and 600 blocks earlier this year in addition to the wastewater improvements within the 500 block.

Due to unforeseen conditions and to keep from delaying the overall completion of the project, construction crews will begin wastewater improvements on the west half of the 600 blocks of 108<sup>th</sup> and 109<sup>th</sup> Avenues North starting next week. This approach coincides with the placement of existing wastewater lines in the middle of the 600 block. Immediately upon completion of all the underground utilities in the 500 blocks and the west half of the 600 blocks, a first layer of asphalt will be placed prior to the end of 2021.

## WHAT YOU CAN DO TO HELP:

- Watch for additional door hangers and other notifications of pending construction in your area.
- Please contact the hotline at (239) 269-1890 or email <u>NaplesParkPUR@CollierCountyFL.gov</u> with any special concerns or needs during the Public Utilities Renewal (PUR) projects. Residents can also visit the PUR website at <u>www.CollierPUR.com</u> to obtain the latest project information.
- We respectfully request that all residents please stay out of the work zones during construction. These areas
  are designated hard hat and safety vest areas and can be hazardous. This request is not only for your safety,
  but also for the safety of the contractor and County employees.
- Be patient during construction and subsequent restoration. Your driveway and grassed area will be restored to their preconstruction condition as best as possible.
- Grassed surfaces will be restored at the end of construction. During construction, mailboxes will be temporarily removed, but will be temporarily reinstalled daily. At the completion of all work, all streets will receive an asphalt overlay.

We sincerely appreciate your patience throughout the completion of the PUR projects.

Cordially,

Diana C. Dueri, PMP Senior Project Manager